Ed Suchora
2666 Babbitt Avenue
Orlando, FL 32833
May 26, 2009


Ann Cole, Commission Clerk

Office of Commission Clerk

Florida Public Service Commission

2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard

Tallahassee, FL 32399

And 

Martin S. Friedman, Esq.

Rose, Sundstrom & Bentley, LLP

2180 W. State Road 434

Suite 2118

Longwood, FL  32779

Dear Ms. Cole and Mr. Friedman:

Subject:  
Objections to Application for Transfer of Utility Assets and Water and Wastewater Certificates
Ref:  

Docket 090232
This letter is submitted to object to the subject application for the following reason:

1) Recently Wedgefield Utilities managed to get approval from the PSC to raise the water rates by 54% in the Wedgefield subdivision.  This was not only an incredibly high increase, but it came during the worst economic crisis since the great depression.
As individual homeowners, we did not have any power to stop them and it is still mystery how the PSC working in our behalf could have approved it.
I object to the application for transfer under the grounds that this is likely just another attempt by the current owners of Wedgefield Utilities to take further advantage of the homeowners and in addition free themselves from some liabilities that we are not even aware of.
Please file these objections immediately and prior to June 1, 2009.
Thank you for considering the objections based on the grounds and particulars stated above.

I look forward to hearing from you and should you need additional information or have questions about these objections, please contact me via email.

Sincerely,
s/Edward M Suchora
esuchora@cfl.rr.com
